
M E M O R A N D U M  

October 15, 1992 

TO : Kay Flynn, Division of Records And Reporting 

FROM : Matt Feil, Division of Legal Services 

RE : DOCKET NO. 920199-WS - Application for 
Southern States Utilities, Inc. 

By Order No. PSC-92-1073-CFO-WS, issued September 29, 1992, 

the Prehearing Officer denied confidential treatment as to salary 

information relating to Southern States Utilities, Inc., and 

Deltona Utilities, Inc. 

I have reviewed document no. 11097-92, Confidential Portion of 

9/15/92 deposition of Bert Phillips, and the information therein 

relates to salary information for which the Commission has denied 

confidential treatment. Therefore, I believe that you should 

release document no. 11097-92 from confidential status pursuant to 

Order No. PSC-92-1073-CFO-WS. 

Thank you. 

MJF/LAJ 
cc: Ken Hoffman 

Office of Public Counsel (McLean) 
COVA 
Nassau County Board of Commissioners 
Division of Water and Wastewater 


